МИНИСТЕРСТВО ОБРАЗОВАНИЯ ПРИМОРСКОГО КРАЯ

краевое государственное автономное профессиональное образовательное учреждение «Лесозаводский индустриальный колледж»

МАТЕРИАЛЛЫ ДЛЯ ДИСТАНЦИОННОГО ОБУЧЕНИЯ

по английскому языку группа 4.1, профессия 43.01.02 Парикмахер

Контакты преподавателя: malutka-87@mail.ru

Не оставляйте выполнение заданий на последнюю неделю, придется делать слишком много!!!!

Лекция №1 на 9 часов от 25.03, 1.04, 2.04, 8.04. и 9.04

Тема: Канада, развитие Австралийского Союза и Новая Зеландия.

Учебник:

https://cloud.mail.ru/home/%D1%81%D1%82%D1%83%D0%B4%D0%B5%D0%BD%D1%82%D0%B0%D0%BC/1227-

%20Planet%20of%20English,%20%D0%A3%D1%87%D0%B5%D0%B1%D0%BD%D
0%B8%D0%BA%20(%D0%A1%D0%9F%D0%9E) %D0%91%D0%B5%D0%B7%D0
%BA%D0%BE%D1%80%D0%BE%D0%B2%D0%B0%D0%B9%D0%BD%D0%B0%
D1%8F%2C%20%D0%A1%D0%BE%D0%BA%D0%BE%D0%BB%D0%BE%D0%B
2%D0%B0%20%D0%B8%20%D0%B4%D1%80 2017%20-256%D1%81,pdf

Залания:

- 1. Прочитать и перевести текст (письменно).
- 2. Просмотреть видео и выполнить задание.
- 3. Ответить кратко на вопросы.
- 4. Выполнить задания по учебнику.

Exercise 1. Read and translate the text.

Great Britain. The United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland is situated on the British Isles. The British Isles consist of two large islands, Great Britain and Ireland, and about five thousand small islands. Their total area is over 244,000 square kilometers. The United Kingdom is made up of four countries: England, Wales, Scotland and Northern Ireland. Their capitals are London, Cardiff, Edinburgh and Belfast respectively. Great Britain consists of England, Scotland and Wales and does not include Northern Ireland. But in everyday speech 'Great Britain' is used to mean the United Kingdom. The capital of the UK is London.

The USA. The United States of America is an English-speaking country. It consists of fifty different states and the District of Columbia. The USA covers an area of almost 9,400,000 square kilometers and is twice as large as all the countries of Europe combined. The USA is divided into three areas: Eastern area — a highland, Central area - a plain, and the Western area which is mountainous. The north-western part of the USA includes five lakes. The whole central plain constitutes the basin of the Mississippi River. On the whole the USA has a continental climate. The flag of the United States is called "Stars and Stripes". The USA is governed by Congress and by the President. Congress consists of the Senate (100 senators — 2 from each state) and the House of Representatives (435 Congressmen). The President, who is also the head of the government and the commander-in-chief of all the armed forces, is elected every four

years. The capital of the United States is Washington. The USA is one of the most developed countries in the world.

Canada is a vast country, bigger than the United States, bigger than the continent of Australia. It is in fact one of the world's largest countries. Its area is about 10 mln sq km. The population of Canada is 29 mln people. The capital is Ottawa; the main cities are Toronto, Montreal and Vancouver.

Today Canada is an independent federative state, consisting of 10 provinces and 2 territories. It is a member of the Commonwealth, headed by the Queen of Great Britain. The two official languages are English and French. Canada is a country with a very high standard of living. This country is particularly advanced in the areas of health, education, social protection and human rights.

The Commonwealth of Australia is a federal state within the Commonwealth of Nations. Its territories are the continent of Australia, the island of Tasmania and a number of smaller islands. It has an area of about eight million square kilometers.

Australia has several different climatic regions, from warm to subtropical and tropical. There are five big cities in Australia: Sydney, Melbourne, Adelaide, Perth and Brisbane. Each city is the capital of the state in which it is situated.

Most of the factories are concentrated in or around the big cities. They produce goods for the motor-car, machine-building, clothing and food industries. Sydney, Melbourne, Adelaide, Brisbane and Perth are the country's main ports. Agriculture is the main occupation in Australia. Wheat and sugar are the main agricultural crops; fruit-growing is also highly developed. Australia is famous for its sheep. Today there are about fifteen million people in Australia; most of them are of British origin. There are now only 40,000 full aborigines in the country.

New Zealand is an island country. It has got total area of 269,000 square kilometers. It is situated to the south-east of Australia in the Pacific Ocean. It is made up of three islands: the North and South Islands and Steward Island, a small land mass just to the south of the South Island.

Nearly 3.5 million people live in the country. Most of its people live in North Island. Auckland, Christchurch and Wellington are the biggest cities. Wellington is the capital. New Zealand is famous for its fishing, snow sports, mountaineering, sailing and hiking. The climate is pleasant at all seasons, without much difference between winter and summer. Forests of exotic pines near the centre of New Zealand's North Island cover an area of more than 160000 hectares. This is the largest single continuous area of planted forest in the world. New Zealand has more than four hundred thousand hectares of planted forests. The most important wood is pine.

Exercise 2. Watch the videos and write down every state, its capital and the most famous subject of this state.

https://yandex.ru/video/preview/?filmId=4661656081471932487&from=tabbar&reqid=1585546357492205-807617516559741385600160-vla1-1412-

V&text=the+geogfaph%D0%BD+of+canada – Канада.

 $https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Utb4gruKItM- \\ The Commonwealth of Australia.$

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hJm7kLzEmdE – Факты об Австралии.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JbP_vT-CkvI - New Zealand

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FtZaaKFi7RM – Факты о Новой Зеландии.

Exercise 3. Answer the questions:

- 1) Where is the UK (The USA, Canada, New Zealand, and Australia) situated?
- 2) What is the total area of the country?

- 3) What's the capital of the country?
- 4) How many people live in the country?

Exercise 4. Make the exercises from the student's book:

- 1. Ex. 7 (write down into your copy book) p.164.
- 2. Ex.8 (write down the country and the tradition) p.164-165
- 3. Ex. 9 (write down sentences in your copy book, underline the members of the proposal and translate onto Russian) p. 166
- 4. Ex.11 p.167
- 5. Ex.12 p 167
- 6. Ex.15 (fill in the gaps and translate on Russian) p.169
- 7. Ex.16. p. 169
- 8. Ex.17. p. 170